
‘Respectful and resilient; being the best that we can be.’ 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Head Teacher: Mrs. L. Boulton         
Deputy Head Teacher: Mrs. J. Slattery      
Chair of Governors:  Mrs. P. Crook 

Byerley Road, Shildon, Co. Durham DL4 1HN 
Tel. 01388 772959      
Email:  timothyhackworth@durhamlearning.net     
Website: www.timothyhackworthschool.co.uk 
   

 

Timothy Hackworth Primary School 

 

                         NURSERY NEWSLETTER Spring Term 2 2020 

Thank you for sending your child’s Holiday Learning Log back to Nursery; we love talking with the children 

about what they have been doing, the evidence in their holiday log is very useful in helping the children to 

recall past events. 

HOLIDAY DATES  

The last day of term is Friday 3rd April. Nursery, and the whole school, will close for the holiday. The school 

and Nursery will reopen on Monday 20th April. 

NURSERY ENTERPRISE ACTIVITY – THE BIG TODDLE  
CRC Article 24 - All children have the right to be healthy.  CRC Article 12: All children have the right to be listened to. 

The children enjoy playing outside and have told us that they love to look for ‘things’. We explained that 
we were hoping to raise some money by making something or completing a task. Given a choice the 
children decided that they would love to do a treasure hunt.  

When we asked what we could buy with the money raised, the children responded with, “We could have 
balloons, games and prizes.”  The children also requested we buy, “A sweet each, a banana or a bit of 
chocolate, maybe an ice-cream and something to play with.”                                                                                                         

“We could go out,” they explained. “Soft play is good; it’s the party place where people sing Happy 
Birthday,” they told us. “It is good to climb and jump about, roll and crawl, but we need to be careful not to 
bump into things or another person.”  We explained that once we had counted all the sponsor money we 
would know what we could afford.  

We will shortly be sending out sponsor forms with an envelope in which to collect any sponsor money. It 
would be fantastic if you could join us as we complete our ‘Big Toddle’. We will be searching for hidden 
items in Hackworth Park. Refreshments will be provided so that energy levels don’t drop!  

N.B If the weather prevents us from ‘toddling’ outside we will hold an indoor treasure hunt within the 
Nursey and the Downstairs Hall.  The times and dates for these events are as follows:- 

10.45-11.30, Tuesday, 17th March, for morning, beginning of the week children and any children that attend up to 

30 hours a week.             

 2.40- 3.25, Thursday, 19th March for afternoon and end of the week children. 

Please turn over for more information… 
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STAY AND CELEBRATE SESSION CRC Article 29 - All children have the right to be the best that they can be. 

 

Morning and beginning of the week children - 8.50-10.00 on Tuesday 24th March.  

Afternoon and end of the week children – 2.00-3.25 on Thursday 26th March.  

Please come to Nursery and join in with your child as they play and learn.  During the session you and your 

child can complete seasonal craft activities together. At the end of each of these Stay and Celebrate 

Sessions we will spend approximately 20 minutes in the Dining Hall; the children will sing some number 

rhymes and then we will present every child with their Spring Term, ‘Superstar Certificate!’ If your child 

attends the Nursery for 30 hours a week, please feel welcome to attend either one of the ‘Stay and 

Celebrate’ sessions. 

N.B if your child would like to decorate an Easter bonnet at home to bring to this event this would be 

greatly appreciated. We will hold an Easter bonnet parade, either inside or outside depending on the 

weather, to ‘show off’ everybody’s creations.  

 

HALL HILL FARM Article 28 - All children have the right to a good quality education.  

On Wednesday 1st April we will have our family day out to Hall Hill Farm. If you have not yet received full details 

about this trip please let a member of the Nursery staff know.  

Thank you.  Mrs. Fox 

  


